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Establishment of Special Recreation Management Special Recreation  
Permit Fee Area, and Interim Final Supplementary Rules on Public Lands  
Within the Knolls Special Recreation Management Area Managed by the  
Salt Lake Field Office, UT 
 
AGENCY: Bureau of Land Management, Interior. 
 
ACTION: Establishment of Special Recreation Management Special  
Recreation Permit Fee Area, and Interim Final Supplementary Rules with  
request for comments. 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
SUMMARY: In accordance with the Knolls Recreation Area Management Plan,  
the Bureau of Land Management (BLM), Salt Lake Field Office, is  
establishing a special recreation permit fee area, and issuing interim  
final supplementary rules and requesting comments. These interim final  
supplementary rules will apply to public lands within the Knolls  
Special Recreation Management Area (SRMA) and will be effective until  
the publication of a final supplementary rule. The BLM has determined  
these interim final supplementary rules are necessary to enhance the  
safety of visitors, protect natural resources, improve recreation  
opportunities, and protect public health. 
 
DATES: The interim final supplementary rules are effective September 2,  
2005. We invite comments until November 1, 2005. 
 
ADDRESSES: Mail or hand deliver all comments concerning the interim  
final supplementary rules to the Bureau of Land Management, Salt Lake  
Field Office, 2370 S. 2300 W. Salt Lake City, Utah 84119 or e-mail  
comments to Mail_UT-Salt_Lake@ut.blm.gov. 
 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mandy Rigby, Outdoor Recreation  
Planner, 2370 S. 2300 W. Salt Lake City, Utah 84119, 801-977-4300. 
 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
 
I. Public Comment Procedures 
 
    Written comments on the interim final supplementary rules should be  
specific, confined to issues pertinent to the interim final  
supplementary rules, and should explain the reason for any recommended  
change. Where possible, comments should reference the specific section  
or paragraph of the proposal which the comment is addressing. BLM may  
not necessarily consider or include in the Administrative Record for  
the 
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final rule comments that BLM receives after the close of the comment  
period (see DATES), unless they are postmarked or electronically dated  
before the deadline, or comments delivered to an address other than  
those listed above (See ADDRESSES). 



    Comments, including names, street addresses, and other contact  
information of respondents, will be available for public review at the  
Salt Lake Field Office, 2370 S. 2300 W. Salt Lake City, Utah 84119,  
during regular business hours (7:45 a.m. to 3:45 p.m.), Monday through  
Friday, except Federal holidays. Individual respondents may request  
confidentiality. If you wish to request that BLM consider withholding  
your name, street address, and other contact information (such as:  
Internet address, fax or phone number) from public review or from  
disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act, you must state this  
prominently at the beginning of your comment. BLM will honor requests  
for confidentiality on a case-by-case basis to the extent allowed by  
law. BLM will make available for public inspection in their entirety  
all submissions from organizations or businesses, and from individuals  
identifying themselves as representatives or officials of organizations  
or businesses. 

 


